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Parent Council


	Parent Members Present: 
	
	

	Karen Boath
	Susan McLeod
	Fiona Waddell (Secretary)

	Penny Crawford
	Dawn Prain
	Louise Valentine

	Geoff Hobson
	Jane Stork (Chair)
	

	Karen Lees
	Malcolm J Taylor
	


	In attendance: 
	
	

	Eric Summers (Rector)
	
	


	Apologies: 
	
	

	John Corrigan (Vice Chair)
	Carol de Klerk
	Alison Ross (Acting Treasurer)

	Susan Grieve (Exec Secretary)
	Jackie Low
	Cllr Ian Mackintosh

	Alex Hutchison (Teacher)
	Kathy Robertson (Chair WAG)
	

	
	
	


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome & Apologies
Jane Stork welcomed everyone.  Apologies as noted.

	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.


	

	3
	Correspondence

This was shared

	

	4
	Matters Arising

Ski Trip – Following consultation with staff, the school has agreed to run a ski trip in 2013 within term time at a cost of approx. £700 per pupil.  This trip will be offered to pupils who are currently in 1st and 2nd year and then to those currently in 5th year, with priority being given to those who have never been skiing before. This will ensure that no year misses out on the chance to go on a ski trip.  After this the trip will run every two years.
Help is requested from the parent community in running this trip.  Ideally 1 – 3 parent/ non staff helpers are needed, and if any are qualified ski instructors, that would be ideal.  Anyone who is able to help please contact the school.

Buses – There was an incident involving a bus mounting the pavement and reversing into a wall at the junction with Prosen Rd and Sidlaw Range at the end of the school day, obliging waiting pupils to move off  the pavement to a place of safety.  This has brought the issue of traffic flow and parking around the school back into the spotlight.  The rector once again urged parents not to enter Prosen Rd at the start and end of the school day, which causes the bulk of the problems.  Pupils have been reminded of the importance of road safety awareness, and not to treat the roads like pavements when they leave the school. 
The problem of where school buses should park has been examined several times by the school and parent council.  On the last occasion members of Angus council and police representatives were also involved in the consultation, but no trouble-free alternative to parking on Sidlaw Range has been found.  The waste land at Martin Park, the stretch of Glamis Rd nearest to Sidlaw Range and the car park at Bellies Brae have all been considered and rejected as alternative sites.  The parent council would welcome fresh suggestions from parents or the local community on how to improve the situation with regard to bus and car parking near to the school, and is keenly aware of the dangers the current situation poses to pedestrians, which has been highlighted once again by the recent incident.

	

	5
	Communications Sub Group
The Parent Council website (www.webstersparents.org.uk) has had in the region of 1100 hits since its launch in August, which is very pleasing.  Our objective now is to publicise it as widely as possible, to ensure that all Webster’s parents are aware of it as a first stop for information relating to the school.  Links are available to and from the new school website, in the hope that they will work seamlessly together to provide all the information parents and prospective parents need about the school.  It has been agreed that the school website will be the formal ‘showcase’ for the school, with the parent council website holding information about the day to day issues and challenges facing the school, as well as information on how parents can become more closely involved.  The school website is to have a page for Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs), and in order to start this up, parents are invited to submit questions that they think would benefit from answers on the website to Fiona. Recognising that pupils generally do not appreciate the attendance of parents at school during normal opening hours, it is also intended that a form on the website will allow parents to ask anonymous questions (of a non personal nature), which their children would not allow them to ask in person!  These questions will be fielded by depute rector Anne Collins to an appropriate member of the management team, and will be answered on the website.
In order to spread the word about the new websites as widely as possible, parents are urged to include the url for our website in their autosignatures, and to advise other parents of the parent council and school website.  Fiona to investigate the cost of promotional pens, which could be handed out to new parents with the welcome pack, as a longlasting reminder of the website’s address.  The urls should also be included in any headed letters going out from the school or parent council.
The Communications sub group has been asked to consider using Facebook as another means of spreading the word.  Fiona to investigate this and set up a pilot.


	FW

FW

	6
	WAGs
Jane to speak to Kathy about rearranging the Quiz night after Christmas, and the Valentine’s disco also needs to be arranged.
Launch of Minibus Fund – The school minibus is ready for retirement, and the school has requested that the parent council should start up a fund for a new minibus, and this could kick off with a sponsored walk after the Easter holidays.  
Some parents have complained that on a number of occasions when the existing minibus could have been used, it has not been used due to the lack of a driver.  The parent council agreed that there must be sufficient drivers to make this worthwhile. 
It is now a requirement that school minibus drivers sit a qualification, which has diminished the pool of drivers.  Parents who would be willing to join a pool of qualified drivers should contact the parent council for further details.  It was agreed that training and disclosure for prospective parent drivers could be funded by the parent council.  Eric to put forward names of any teachers who would like to sit the test.
Anyone with ideas for fundraising please contact Jane/Fiona


	JS

ES

	7
	Curriculum for Excellence (CfE)Sub Group
The Rector delivered a presentation of the changes which will take place to the school day and timetable as a result of Curriculum for Excellence in Angus next year.  A major difference will be the standardisation of the school day pan Angus, which will result in a 6 period day, with a 30 minute registration taking place mid morning, which will focus on pastoral time with pupils.  Form teachers will take on a bigger pastoral role.

Full details of the changes will be shared with the parent community in due course, but other key changes include a greater emphasis on health to tackle Scotland’s growing health issues, a new subject of engineering designed to engage boys in particular, and a reduction in the number of subjects taken in 3rd year from 8 to 6.

The move to 6 subjects has already caused some disagreement amongst parents in Angus.  Other education authorities have elected to retain the 8 subjects, which some feel could give an unfair advantage when pupils apply to university.  Although budget constraints are certainly involved in this decision, it was also pointed out that there is not physically enough time in the school year to complete 8 subjects with the new curriculum.  Angus, in its favour, has taken decisions regarding the structure of its curriculum at an early stage, and was the first Scottish authority to release detailed plans, allowing pupils to make informed choices about their future, whereas pupils in other authorities are still unclear what lies ahead for them.


	

	8
	Planning the next year

Expressive Arts/ Young Achievers’ evening – Jane to speak to Karen Ling re planning this.  To be included as agenda item at next meeting.

	JS

FW

	9
	Rector's Report 
Key points:
· Christmas concert on 13th Dec
· 6th Year organising Burns Supper on 25th Jan, with Tam o’ Shanter being performed once again by the brilliant Jim Smith, and a ceilidh afterwards.  Tickets available in the New Year

· Talent show took place to a packed house

· London trip – pupils just returned

· Young Enterprise – 2 teams displayed their wares at the Wellgate Centre recently, with one winning the prize for best table.


	

	10
	AOCB 
The issue of limited locker space was raised by a parent, who observed that many pupils refuse to bring coats to school on the grounds that there is nowhere to put them.  Other parents agreed that normally compliant children had raised similar objections, and this was not simply a question of it being ‘uncool’ to wear a coat.   It was agreed that this particular hot potato should definitely appear in the new FAQ section of the school website, as it has been raised before on a number of occasions.  The simple answer is that there is no space in the school to provide either cloakrooms or additional lockers, although the rector would welcome any innovative suggestions to remedy this.  There may well be a solution in a few years’ time, as a predicted decline in the school population should result in the possibility of using a classroom for the storage of coats.


	

	11
	Date of Next Meeting
Thursday 2nd February at 7pm in the staff room.

	


